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 Contact Information 

College Prep Elementary 
355 Randolph Ave, Ste 300 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
651-605-2360  
info@cpe-k6.org 

Dao Lor 
Executive Director 
dao.lor@cpe-k6.org 

Laula Vang 
Director of Operations 
laula.vang@cpe-k6.org 

Patchia Xiong Vang 
Operations Manager 
Patchia.vang@cpe-k6.org 

Sally Chang 
Food Service Coordinator 
sally.chang@cpe-k6.org 

Andrew Xiong 
Director of Teaching and 
Learning 
andrew.xiong@cpe-k6.org 

Idil Hassan 
Assistant Director of Teaching 
and Learning 
idil.hassan@cpe-k6.org 

Dear Families and Friends of CPE: 
 
I am honored to share that our scholars are learning and making great progress toward reaching our 
goal of 10% growth and/or 1-year worth of growth as measured by NWEA/MAP this year.  The month 
of September was dedicated to teaching rituals and routines to prepare our scholars for academic 
success.  In October, we will begin our work on the different social and academic engagements.  
 
I am excited to share that Dr. Andrew Xiong was selected as our new Director of Teaching and Learn-
ing. He started the second week of September and worked very hard to get teachers and scholars 
ready for teaching and learning. Please let Dr. Xiong and/or I know if you would like more details re-
garding the different social and academic engagements this year.   
 
I want to share with our families and friends that the State of the School/Informational Night held on 
September 25th was a huge success.  Many families attended and learned about the different initia-
tives we are doing this year.  We also started a Site Council and are still in need of more families and 
friends to support us. We believe that a strong school involves a strong stakeholders’ involvement. 
Please reach out to Mr. Tong Ge and/or I, if you can support the Site Council. Site Council will meet 
monthly on the last Thursday of the month from 5:00-6:00pm.  
 
Since our goal continues to be GROWTH, I am excited to share that six scholars were awarded a bike 
each for having the most growth during the 2017-2018 school year.  Their pictures are now displayed 
on our television in the cafeteria.  These pictures will be on display for the entire 2018-19 school year. 
We will award bikes at the end of this school year to 7 scholars who have demonstrated the most 
growth. We also had our first monthly award assembly where many scholars were awarded with the 
Academic and Character Awards for showing the most growth during the month of September.  
 
Within the next few days, you will get phone calls from the school regarding a home visit on Wednes-
day, October 17th. Similar to the home visit last year, this home visit is CPE’s way of connecting and 
getting to know our families better in a setting that is more convenient for our families.  There is noth-
ing special that our families need to do for this home visit. If our families preferred that we meet them 
at CPE instead of their homes, please let the teacher/staff member calling know. I, personally, look 
forward to meeting as many of you as possible on October 17th . 
 
If you have not done so, please read and sign the Student Code of Conduct (found on Page 67 of the 
Parent/Student Handbook) and return it back with your scholar to CPE as soon as possible. An elec-
tronic copy of the handbook can be found on our webpage at http://www.cpe-k6.org/policies/.  
 
CPE is still accepting applications for student enrollment in grades 1-6 during this school year, 2018-19. 
Please share this information with your friends, families, and colleagues to have them register their 
scholars at CPE.    
 
Thank you for entrusting CPE to educate your scholars. Please feel free to communicate any concerns 
and/or celebrations you may have to share.  I look forward to working collaboratively with all of you to 
create and maintain the highest standard of student success.  Thank you for your support.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dao Lor 
Executive Director   

Pang Foua Chang 
Attendance 
pang.chang@cpe-k6.org 
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School hours are from 
9:15 a.m.— 4:00 p.m. 

 
Office hours are 7:30 

a.m.—4:30 p.m.  
 

Breakfast begins at 8:30 
a.m. 

                           Up-coming Dates: 
 Oct. 8—Picture Day, Students in UNIFORM 
 Oct. 17—Home Visits 
 Oct. 18-19—MEA Break, NO SCHOOL 
 Nov. 12—Picture Retake 
 Nov. 21—NO SCHOOL, Teacher Professional Day 
 Nov. 22-23—NO SCHOOL, Holiday 
 Nov. 30—NO SCHOOL, Staff Professional Day 

ATTENDANCE 
 

Regular attendance is important to ensure children will learn 
the skills necessary to be successful. CPE believes that in order 
for learning to take place, the student must first be in the class-

room. Students are expected to be in school on school days.  
 

Please call the office to report absences or tardies by 9:00 
a.m.  

 

Family and/or Student Information Changes 
In order to keep our records accurate, please notify 

the office if there has been a change to:  
  

 Email Address 
 Parental Custodial Arrangement 
 Cell Phone     
 Home Phone 
 Home Address   
 Emergency Contacts 

Student Pick-up/Drop-off 

“Parents may request and CPE will provide information  
regarding the professional qualifications of the students’ classroom teachers.”   

School Uniform 
At College Prep Elementary, students are required to wear a forest green uniform shirt when school is in session. If 

you would like to buy more uniform shirts for your child, please contact Ms. Sally Chang  at 651-605-2360.  
Short Sleeve: $5.00 Sweatshirt: $10.00 

Get your flu shot at College Prep Elementary 
School on Oct. 23! 
 
 

As we are entering the time of year when we see influenza (flu) 
and other respiratory viruses at school, CPE in Cooperation with 
MVNA is offering  flu shot to all student with or without insurance 
on the 23rd of October.   
Respiratory infections, such as the flu and common colds (colds), 
are spread when people come in close contact with sick people and inhale airborne droplets, or come 
in contact with contaminated surfaces 

The Center for Disease Control recommends that everyone 6 months and older should get a flu vac-
cine every year. If you can catch the flu, you can spread the flu to others who might not be 
as healthy as you. Getting your flu shot is the best way to protect yourself and others. 
  

Carly  Smitkowski  RN, LSN 

Ndeye Ndiaye ~Nene~  TMA/Assistant Nurse 
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Andrew Xiong, Director of Teaching and 

Learning   

Dr. Andy Xiong is our new Director of Teach-

ing and Learning.  With extensive experience 

as a former principal in St. Paul Public 

Schools, he will support our academic fo-

cus and other principal duties as need-

ed.  His experience and knowledge as a 25 

year plus educator will help our achieve-

ment goals at CPE.  

 After graduating from high school, 

Dr. Xiong attended UW-Whitewater majoring 

in English.  He went on to complete his masters of science in teaching degree in 1992 from UW-

Stevens Point and relocated to St. Paul, MN to teach and eventually became a school administra-

tor. While Andrew focused on being an advocate for quality education for all students in public 

urban schools, he wrote poetry and novels on the side as a hobby. Creative writing has always 

been an interest of his along with his passion for teaching and learning.  During 2015, 

Dr. Xiong published his book called Weathered Hut:  Secrets of the Hmong that told many Hmong 

veterans' experience during the Vietnam War.  

Staff Feature 

Connie Bruner 
Special Education Teacher 
 
My name is Connie Bruner and I have the best job in the world! I am a special education teacher and I 
am blessed to work with some of the greatest students and their families!! My job is to work with a team 

of service providers to help set goals for individual students who may 
need additional support in reading, math, writing or behavior. Then I get 
to help the students achieve their individual goals, often times by extra 
practice or teaching them a new strategy to help with their learning. 
Nothing brings me greater joy than to see someone light up when they 
understand something and feel confident in themselves!  
 
This is my fourth year at CPE, and being able to watch my students own 
their learning and then graduate onto middle school brings me back 
each year. The students and families at CPE are committed and deter-
mined, and it is an honor to work on a team with them. Prior to CPE I 
spent 30 years teaching middle and high school here in the Twin Cities 
and in Arizona.  
 
Outside of school I spend time with my family and friends traveling and 
exploring new and different places, both here in the states and out in 
the world. Over winter break I plan to visit my oldest son in Spain while he 

studies abroad. And while I love adventures and learning, I am most passionate about spending time 
with my two sons Jacob and Ethan. After years of cheering for them on the soccer field, they are now 
in college and taking on the world! 
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Dental Cleaning and Sealing 

For the sixth year in a row, Community Dental Care, in cooperation with 
College Prep Elementary, will be providing Oral Health Train-
ing  and  ÓÅÁÌÁÎÔ ÁÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ρÓÔ ɀ σÒÄ ÇÒÁÄÅÒÓ. 

All children benefit from sealants.  If you have a ρÓÔ ɀ σÒÄ ÇÒÁÄÅÒ who does 
not have sealants (a protective coating put on molars to prevent cavities), 
and you would like to take advantage of this opportunity, please sign and 
return the consent form  that sent home on September 7th with your child. The sealants will be placed during the 
school day right here at CPE /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ σρÓÔɀ .ÏÖȢ ςÎÄ.   4ÈÅ ÄÅÁÄÌÉÎÅ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÔÕÒÎÉÎÇ ÃÏÎÓÅÎÔ ÆÏÒÍÓ ÉÓ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ρχÔÈȢ 

If you have questions about this program, please feel free to contact us at 651-605-2360.      

#ÁÒÌÙ 3ÍÉÔËÏ×ÓËÉȟ 2.Ⱦ,3. 

.ÅÎÅ .ÄÉÁÙÅ 4-!Ⱦ!ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ .ÕÒÓÅ                                                                           

Picture Day!  
Picture day is October 8, 2018. These 
pictures will be in uniform. Your child 
will have an opportunity to take Spring  
pictures out of uniform.  
 
tƛŎǘǳǊŜ wŜǘŀƪŜΥ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мнΣ нлму 

Award Ceremony 
The following six scholars were awarded a bike each for having the most growth during the 2017-2018 school 
year. 
1st Grade (K last year):  Liliana Ia Ong Xiong  
2nd Grade (1st grade last year):  Paw Nay Shee  
3rd Grade (2nd grade last year):  Exavier Koobmoov Yang  
4th Grade (3rd grade last year):  Marry Lay  
5th Grade (4th grade last year):  Gray Lia  


